
ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES

WEDNESDAY, MAY 9, 2012
4TH DAY APRIL ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30a.m. on May 9, 2012  in the Courthouse at Kirksville.
All Commissioners were present.   The Courthouse was closed on Tuesday, May 8, 2012 in observance of
Truman's Birthday.

The Commission met with Shannon Howe of Benton & Associates, Inc. to discuss engineering plans for BR0-47,
Adair County Bridge No. 17600081, to be built on Campbell Cemetery Trail.   Mr. Howe stated that he engineered
the bridge with a length of 160’ as opposed to the original 150’ length.   He felt this was needed due to erosion that
had occurred. The bridge was surveyed to be 24’ wide with crash tested side rails because of a hill that approached
the bridge.  The rails will be 32" tall.

After discussion, the Commission decided the width of the bridge will be 20'. Engineering contracts were signed and
Mr. Howe will forward two sets of the preliminary plans and design report to the Missouri Department of
Transportation. He also prepared paperwork to request reimbursement for invoice #1 in the amount of $16,759.21 to
Adair County. These funds will be used for engineering services from Benton and Associates for partial payment of
the design phase of the contract.  Application was also made to obtain a permit with the Department of the Army.

Engineering plans were then discussed BR0-46, Adair County Bridge No. 12200141, to be built on
Normandy Way. The length of the bridge will be 118' and the width 24'. It will also have crash tested
side rails. Engineering contracts were signed and Mr. Howe will forward two sets of the preliminary plans and
design report along with an "Application for Request for Environmental Review" to the Missouri Department of
Transportation.  Paperwork had also been prepared to request reimbursement for invoice
#1 in the amount  of $4,127.59 to Adair County. These funds will be used for engineering services from
Benton and Associates for partial payment of the design phase of the contract. Application was also made to obtain a
permit with the Department of the Army.

The Commission discussed the ditches along Merl road with John Tuttle. The

Commission spent the afternoon checking roads in Adair County. The Adair

County Commission adjourned at 4:00p.m. on May 9, 2012.



ATTEST: Sandra Collop

County  Clerk
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